Subject:

Public Meeting on Monday October7, 2019 / development at Kirby and Dufferin Rizml Stone

C | COMMUNICATION CW (PH) - Oct 7/19

From: Tiziana Goldberg

Sent: Tuesday, September 24, 2019 5:10 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: re: Public Meeting on Monday October 7, 2019 / development at Kirby and Dufferin Rizmi Stone

Please include my comments at the meeting.

I am a resident at Mackenzie Ridge, we have major concerns regarding this development.

The traffic on Dufferin is unbearable as it is. We can barely exit our community in the mornings. Coming home on Dufferin is nearly impossible it adds an extra 40-45 min to our commutes.

Adding another 526 residential units will now make Dufferin a parking lot. How are we supposed to get to work? or our children to school? on an already highly congested route?

Please take the time to drive on Dufferin during the hours of 7 am to 9 pm and again at 3pm -7pm? For yourselves Unless there are intentions of widening this road you will be creating mass chaos for our neighbourhoods.

The local school Herbert H Carnegie is already at capacity. Portables were added years ago as well as an extension to the main building.

This plan is not a good idea, I hope city planners are looking at the bigger picture here as is part of their job. This is a glant disaster waiting to happen.

Thank you

Tiziana Goldberg

Resident Hunterwood Chase

Mackenzie Ridge